Response from TurConsult to items raising concerns human rights abuses related to the Lurio River Valley Development Agriculture Project in Mozambique

2 June 2015

The Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited TurConsult to respond to the following items:

· “Mozambican Ministers must say 'no' to resettlement of thousands in Nacala Corridor”, Pambazuka News, 14 May 2015

http://www.pambazuka.net/en/category.php/advocacy/94718


 
· [Portuguese] “O conselho de ministro moçambicano deve dizer não ao reassentamento de mais de 100 mil pessoas no corredor de Nacala”, Adecru, 11 de maio de 2015
https://adecru.wordpress.com/2015/05/11/o-conselho-de-ministro-mocambicano-deve-dizer-nao-ao-reassentamento-de-mais-de-100-mil-pessoas-no-corredor-de-nacala/ 
TurConsult sent the following response to the Resource Centre:

It has emerged that material from the incomplete report on the proposed Lurio River Valley Development Agriculture Project has been circularized to third parties, within Mozambique, without authorization. While the initial level of consultation undertaken by DVRL with interested social, environmental, commercial and government bodies has been extensive with a focus on the social side, additional work needs to be undertaken transparently and sustainably in the interests of all stakeholders. It must be stressed that as soon as the current conceptual report on the project has been comprehensively completed the information contained therein will be submitted to the appropriate parties.

